
SUZUKl MOTOR CORPORATION 
Field Service Department 
Overseas Automobile Service Group 
Tel: 81-53-440-2363, Fax: 81-53-440-2251 

Page : 1 of 2 
Ref. : YS70924 
Date : September.24,2807 

To: Suzuki Distributor 
Attn.: Managing director 

Automotive Service Director / Manager 

RE: 2004, 2005 & 2006MY FORENZAJRENO, SAFETY-RELATED RECALL 
CAMPAIGN for HEADLIGHT AND/ OR DRL MALFUNCTION 

Dear SirIMadam, 

We regret to inform you that certain Forenza/Reno model vehicles may have a quality problem which 

could pose a safety risk. 

As  a result, Suzuki motor corporation has decided to conduct a Safety Recall Campaign. We would 

like to request you to kindly take the following actions as below. Also, if necessary, please notify this 

campaign to your government or entity. 

1. CONDITION 

On some Forenza/Reno model vehicles, Head lamp low beam or DRL (Daytime R u n n i ~ g  Light) 

function may inoperative due to melted splice pack (S201) on IP harness. 

2. AFFECTED VEHICLE INFORMATION 

1) Affected Model: 

2004-2006 MY ForenzaIReno equipped with DRL (Daytime Running Light) produced from start 
of production - Jan.18, 2006 

2) Affected Countries and affected vehicle number 

USA main land 92,316 units 

Puerto Rico 1.647 units 

Total 93.963 units 
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3) Affected Vehicles actually exported to your country 

Affected vehicles actually exported to your country is to be informed from GMDAT by VIN list 

separately later on. 

3. ACTION 
- Contact the owners of the affected vehicles to let them bring their vehicles to your authorized 

dealers. 
- Remove the incident 3 wires from the circuit in the splice pack (S201) on IP harness, 

which is located at the back of speedometer, and then joint them separately on all of the 

affected vehicles. For the working procedure, refer to GMDAT's bulletin which is to be 

provided separately later on. 

4. COST REIMBURSEMENT 
The cost incurred for this recall campaign will be reimbursed by GMDAT. Please submit claim 

data and invoice directly to GMDAT. 

5. CAMPAIGN CODE 
99-NB 

We are very sorry for causing inconvenience to you. Your cooperation and assistance will be highly 

appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Masatoshi Ichikawa 
Gsneral Mana er, 
Field Service Be artrncnt 
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